
 

Mailing Address: PO Box 338047 Greeley, CO 80633  

Physical Address: 5312 West 9th St. Suite 150, Greeley, CO 80634 

Phone Number: 1-970-353-5219 

Website: www.arcneco.org 

 

October 13, 2024 
 
Dear Valued Member and Community Partner, 
 
It has been a very busy year, and our letterhead probably says a lot about what we have been doing in 2024!  
As many of you know, The Arc of Weld County has undergone a transition, as we officially incorporated our 
neighboring six northeastern counties into our service region.  After 32 years of being The Arc of Weld County, 
we are now officially The Arc of Northeast Colorado. 
 
Since 1992, The Arc of Weld County proudly supported primarily only the county of our name, however, in 
2014 The Arc of Colorado provided a grant for our agency to expand and provide advocacy services into 
Logan, Morgan, Washington, Sedgwick, Phillips and Yuma counties.  After nearly a decade of service and 
through thoughtful community engagement across all seven counties, along with support of The Arc of 
Colorado, other local chapters in our state, and The Arc of US, our agency became The Arc of Northeast 
Colorado.  It is so exciting, as we continue to provide the same great services and support throughout Weld 
County; however, we now will continue to do so into the future across Northeast Colorado. 
 
It was important to our membership, board, staff, volunteers, and community members that this incorporation 
be a celebration of expansion and not a loss in any way for Weld County.  Consequently, this year’s annual 
meeting will be held virtually, to provide access for all members and interested community members to 
participate, as we honor our past and prepare for our amazing future. 
 
Please join us on Wednesday, November 13th at 6pm as we celebrate our commitment to provide 
empowerment, advocacy and community outreach to not just Weld County but across Northeast Colorado.  
The meeting will be an opportunity to learn about what we did throughout 2024, and there is so much to share, 
as well as plan for 2025.  We will also host our annual membership meeting to vote on our bylaw changes and 
2025 Board Officers.  We hope to see you there! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amelia Koehmstedt 
Executive Director 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Inclusion. Acceptance. Belonging.  
 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
   

 
 
PRESIDENT: Vincent Scott  
Vincent has been a member of the Board of Directors for nine years, being inducted in 
2015.  Vince and his wife Bridget are parents to four amazing children including one 
young man with Down syndrome. Vince is currently the Board Development Committee 
Chairperson and was previously the Fundraising Committee Chairperson and 
representative on The Arc of Colorado Board.  Vince is being nominated for his second 
year as Board President. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT:  Bob Gies 
Bob might still be a relatively newcomer to The Arc of Weld County, as he was inducted 
in July 2023, but he is a fast learner and deeply committed to our cause.  Bob is a proud 
father of five amazing adult children and eight grandchildren, all who motivate him to 
create a better world for which his large extended family can thrive.  Bob’s current and 
past extensive experience on other nonprofit boards has proven invaluable to the growth 
and development of The ANECO.  During his time on the board, Bob has become an 
active member of the Finance Committee, and the Board of Directors is nominating Bob 
for his second year as Board Vice President. 
 
SECRETARY:  Marcia Andersen 
Marcia has been a member of the Board of Directors for ten years, being inducted in 
August 2014. She is currently employed at Tender Hearts Home Healthcare.  Marcia has 
two wonderful sons and the youngest has disabilities.  Since his birth Marcia has been 
advocating for his full inclusion and joined The ANECO to further this passion. Marcia 
has previously been a member of the Fundraising Committee and is an active member 
of the Executive Committee.  The Board of Directors is nominating Marcia for another 
year as Board Secretary. 
  



 

 
TREASURER:  Melissa Moos 
Melissa and her family joined The ANECO as members in 2015, after participating in our 
second annual Families in Action retreat.  In 2016 she became a member of the Board 
of Directors.  Melissa and her husband Darren own and operate a ranch in Sterling and 
have two amazing daughters, one of whom is a thriving young lady with Down syndrome.  
Melissa is also a member of the Board Development Committee and Finance 
Committee.  The Board of Directors is nominating Melissa for her third year as Treasurer.  
 
COMMUNITY LIAISON:  Anthony Dorsey-Kountz 
Anthony has been a member of the Board of Directors since late 2018 and made an 
immediate impact with his infectious personality and deep desire to improve the lives of 
all community members.  He has been a long time Chairperson for the Membership 
Committee and will continue to do so in 2025.  Anthony is being nominated for his second 
year as Community Liaison. 
 
PAST PRESIDENT:  Kris Housel 
Kris has been a member of the Board of Directors for more than a decade, being 
inducted in 2012.  He has previously served as the Community Liaison as a member of 
the Executive Committee for two years prior to starting his presidency in 2015.  He now 
serves as our chapter’s representative on The Arc of Colorado’s board.  Kris has been 
highly active as an advocate for individuals with disabilities in Greeley for many years 
even prior to his involvement with The ANECO board, including several years as a 
member of the Commission on Disabilities.  Kris plans to maintain his position as Past 
President for another year. 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


